Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)

Minutes for February 25, 2009

Attendance:

Present: C. Alves, B. Chiang, R. Anderson, C. Liebars, C. Lindberg, B. Tellis, F. Cooper, T. Pavlovsky, G. Lauterio, B. Strassman
Excused:  J. Karsnitz, J. Bennett, B. Stratton

Minutes

The minutes were approved as submitted.  

1. Updates from chair

a. The scheduling grid report will be done after spring break.

b. Paula Maas will report to CAP about the assessment of the student feedback form after spring break.
2. New course approval
The sub-committee is waiting to hear from GPC regarding a representative to serve on the committee.
3. Specializations

Bob Anderson distributed a list of “concentrations” as identified by Records and Registration.  Some departments have tracks or other “specializations” not on this list.  Bob is still working on forming a complete list of existing “concentrations”.

4. Policy on syllabi
The committee reviewed the charge and memo from the Provost regarding syllabi. A lengthy discussion was held about what needs to be included on a syllabus from the transformation document.  Bob Anderson volunteered to draft a policy based on the committee’s discussion.  As there is only one meeting in March, this material will be considered in April.
5. Academic load

The committee reviewed the charge on student course load.  In order to properly consider the topic, CAP decided to invite the Dean and/or Assistant Dean from each school to its March 25th meeting.  This is to insure that CAP understands issues specific to schools and majors before moving forward on the charge.

Respectfully submitted, 

Cathy Liebars

